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October 19, 2015 
 

Missouri Coordinating Board for Early Childhood 
Early Childhood Mental Health Workgroup 

Meeting Minutes  
 

Welcome	and	Introductions		
	
	
In	Person:	Emily	Koenig,	Ann	Thomas,	Dr.	Sharon	West,	Kristin	Fuciu,	Suzie	Henderson,	Kristen	
Yach,	Lori	Masek,	Cindy	Reese,	Julie	Allen,	Mary	Chant	and	Justin	Logan	
	
Margo	Smith,	Karen	Mulligan,	Jo	Anne	Ralston,	Shelley	Mayse,	Janine	Hron,		

	
Meeting	called	to	order	at	10:00	a.m.	
	
Updates:	
	

 Emily	Koenig	–	CBEC	approved	budget	for	3rd	training.	
 Cindy	Reese–	ECCS	steering	committee	on	10/20/15.	A	representative	from	FSD	will	

discuss	Senate	Bill	24.	Dr.	Dave	Schramm	will	explain	his	new	grant	he	received.	
 Julie	Allen	–	Working	with	Dr.	Schramm	to	write	a	curriculum	on	5	protective	factors.	
 Suzie	Henderson	–	Burrell	working	to	putting	together	a	training	together	April	14th	and	

15thabout	attachment.	
 Mary	Chant	–	MCCA	Conference	on	November	11‐13th	about	human	trafficking	and	

diversity.	
 Kristen	Yach	–	They	are	increasing	members	through	training.	
 Lori	Masek	–	Children’s	Division	staff	are	being	trained	in	trauma	awareness.	The	plan	was	

to	have	all	staff	trained	by	the	end	of	the	year,	but	it	looks	like	it	will	be	beginning	of	2016.	
There	was	discussion	about	Senate	Bill	341	and	the	new	law	that	went	into	effect	on	August	
28th	about	children	sexually	abusing	other	children.	The	Child	Abuse	Neglect	Hotline	has	
had	more	calls	than	anticipated.	There	are	currently	6	staff	across	the	state	handling	follow‐
up	from	those	calls.	

 Justin	Logan	–	CBEC	strategic	plan	has	been	updated	and	put	online.	
 Janine	Hron	–	ACF	and	HHS	met	with	Crittenton.		Trauma	Smart	has	been	designated	as	a	

best	practice.		
 Shelley		Mayse–	MO	Association	for	Infant	and	Early	Childhood	Mental	Health	is	working	on	

bylaws.	The	next	meeting	is	10/30/15	at	2pm	at	Children’s	Mercy.	
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Discussed	3rd	training	
 Recap	of	previous	two	cohorts	and	the	training	plan.	
 Discussed	the	secondary	trauma	will	probably	be	the	main	topic.	
 Discussed	the	possibility	of	Dr.	Maldonado	giving	a	training	half	of	the	day	and	Suzie	and	

Shelley	doing	the	training	the	other	half.	
 Since	Dr.	Maldonado	will	be	part	of	the	training,	we	would	open	it	up	to	the	community.	

Cohort	members	would	attend	free	and	community	members	would	pay	a	registration	fee	
to	cover	the	cost	of	the	CEU’s.	We	would	not	provide	lunch	for	those	members.	

 Shelley	will	contact	him	to	get	possible	dates	and	cost.	
 Emily	will	research	possible	rooms.	

	
First	cohort	preliminary	numbers	are	in	and	they	are	not	that	great.	They	are	struggling	to	get	
referrals.	Project	Launch	is	discussing	how	to	get	the	cohort	members	more	involved	and	their	
name	out	in	the	community	so	they	can	receive	those	referrals.	
	
Discussed	different	names	of	in‐state	experts.	
	
Reviewed	our	Mental	Health	Consultation	and	the	Michigan’s	endorsement	requirements	to	make	
sure	our	Mental	Health	Consolation	does	not	contradict	Michigan’s	requirements.	We	decided	to	
ask	Patsy	Carter	to	come	to	a	future	meeting	to	discuss	the	status	and	a	few	changes.	
	
Next	meeting:	November	30	2015	at	10am.	This	will	be	a	face	to	face	meeting..	
	


